LITTLE HULTON/WALKDEN POLITICAL EXECUTIVE GROUP
One Stop Shop

Longshaw Drive

Little Hulton

30th June, 2005

Meeting commenced:
4.00 p.m.
"
ended:
5.15 p.m.
PRESENT:
Councillor Devine - in the Chair

Councillors E. Burgoyne, Lewis, Lindley and Smyth

Angie Taylor - Neighbourhood Manager


Paul Longshaw - Housing Services

Steve Gerrard 
} Greater Manchester Police

Teresa Duncan 
}

Nikki Park - Senior Committee Administrator

1.
APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE
Apologies for absence were submitted on behalf of Councillors Fernandez, Miller and Witkowski.

2.
MINUTES OF THE POLITICAL EXECUTIVE GROUP - 28TH APRIL, 2005
The minutes of the meeting of the Political Executive Group held on 28th April, 2005, were approved as a correct record.

3.
MINUTES OF THE LITTLE HULTON/WALKDEN COMMUNITY COMMITTEE -


6TH JUNE, 2005

RESOLVED:
THAT the minutes of the meeting of the Little Hulton/Walkden Community Committee held on 6th June, 2005, be noted.

4.
UK COAL - UPDATE
Councillor Alice Smyth reported that she had recently attended a meeting of the UK Coal Liaison Group at which (a) she had been elected as the Deputy Chair, (b) concerns had been expressed with regard to air pollution and an assurance was given by UK Coal that any issues would be addressed by the Group and (c) it was agreed that the minutes of the meetings of the Group would be circulated to the Members of the Community Committee for information.

Councillor Eric Burgoyne reported that discussions were held in relation to a piece of land at the Dunmare Public House car park which did not belong to the Coal Authority, and indicated that the trees around the site had recently been served with a Tree Preservation Order to ensure their safety.

Teresa Duncan requested information with regard to the fencing and Councillor Smyth indicated that the fence would be erected in 2006.

RESOLVED:
THAT the information be noted.

5.
SHOPS STRATEGY
Paul Longshaw provided an update with regard to the Shops Strategy, with specific reference to:-

· Shops Review completed December, 2004.

· Independent consultants appointed to identify how the directorate should strategically review its shops.

· 12 months action plan produced.

· Pilot project - Little Hulton/Walkden area.

· Tenant profiles.

· Consultation arrangements.

· Service Level Agreement with Urban Vision Partnership to manage and maintain shops.

· Budget of £60,000.

· Small scale stock option budget.

· Targeting/prioritising resources - identifying priorities within the communities.

Reference was made to (a) the number of reviews which had been carried out in relation to non-housing assets and whether knowledge had been built upon from the previous work undertaken, (b) a recent meeting involving local residents on the Mount Skip estate at which concerns were expressed, as there were a number of shop owners who did not have a lease for their premises, (c) the cost of people’s businesses and whether applications were submitted for compensation and (d) a suggestion which had been made at a recent meeting of the Open Space Group for a visit to be undertaken to look at the shops in the area.

Paul Longshaw reported that (i) previous reviews undertaken had been an internal exercise and that work had not been duplicated as the recent project had been carried out in a more strategic format, (ii) a 12 month action plan had now been produced which was currently on target, (iii) a risk assessment had been undertaken on each of the shops and it was important that all information was gathered together as certain gaps had been identified in relation to issues such as leases/insurances which needed to be investigated, and (iv) there had been a number of applications submitted for compensation and others for maintenance work to be undertaken to the shops.

RESOLVED:
(1) THAT the information be noted and that Paul Longshaw be thanked for attending the meeting.



(2) THAT Paul Longshaw be requested to attend the next meeting of the Community Committee, to be held on 25th July, 2005, to provide an update on this issue.

6.
CRIME AND DISORDER - LICENSING
Steve Gerrard referred to problems with regard to young people congregating outside off-licences in an attempt to obtain alcohol from adults entering the premises and reported that he has suggested that licensing authorities should introduce a bye-law to prohibit persons under 18 years of age from soliciting for the purchase of alcohol.

Steve Gerrard indicated that (a) by August, 2005, every licensee would need to submit an application for their licence to the licensing authority, (b) the licensing objectives for consideration by licensing authorities were (i) prevention of crime and disorder, (ii) public safety, (iii) prevention of public nuisance and (iv) protection of children from harm, (c) the introduction of alcohol zones was also being investigated, which would prohibit the consumption of alcohol in open containers, unless it was in a designated area, or at an organised event and (d) anyone wishing to sell alcohol would need to have a full or occasional licence.

Reference was made to (i) existing legislation and whether there was provision to prohibit drinking in public places, (ii) the need for this project to be supported to address the concerns of residents in the area and (iii) the requirement for all licences to be renewed and whether there would be a concerted effort to ensure that premises were suitable.

Steve Gerrard reported that (a) there was current legislation which prohibited drinking in areas other than those designated, however, this concerned those people who were 18 years and over, (b) the proposals had previously been discussed with the Home Office and (c) in relation to investigating whether premises would be suitable, details of those establishments which had caused concern in the past were considered by the licensing authority.

Angie Taylor reported on two anti-social behaviour orders which had recently been served, one in Little Hulton and one in Walkden and indicated that a lot of work had also been undertaken with regard to off-road motorcycles involving the erection of concrete bollards to prevent future ram-raiding.

Councillor Alice Smyth referred to the shop along the A6 which currently sold off-road motorbikes and asked whether the owner was aware of the problems such vehicles caused in the area.  Angie Taylor reported that information had been sent informing him of the proposed course of action.

Angie Taylor also reported that (i) there had been four additional cctv cameras installed on Spa Crescent, Brookhurst, Whittle Street and the top of Bolton Road, and (ii) following a residents’ meeting on the Bulrush and Lakeside estates, a site visit would be undertaken to identify the problems in the area and Eileen Buchan had agreed to carry out some outreach youth work.

Councillor Eric Burgoyne reported that he had attended a meeting of the Transport Group, at which discussions where held in relation to (a) the provision of a bus service on Kenyon Way, however, the response received from First indicated that they were currently undertaking a reorganisation and until its completion authority could not be given to the re-establishment of the service, (b) problems/concerns in relation to the properties on Kenyon Way, which should have been demolished some considerable time ago, (c) incidents on Kenyon Way, as there had not been any reported since 13th December, 2004, or at Harrop Fold School and there had been an overall decrease of 49%, (d) the introduction of a gateway check which would involve a PTA Inspector and a representative from Greater Manchester Police stopping a bus to check tickets etc., and Damian Dalimore would be carrying out a visit to Birmingham in August, 2005, to look how the system operated in that area.

Councillor Alice Smyth referred to the properties on Kenyon Way which should have been demolished and suggested that as no developments had been made there was a need to ensure the matter was progressed.

RESOLVED:
(1) THAT the information be noted.



(2) THAT the proposals to introduce legislation to prohibit persons under 18 years of age soliciting the purchase of alcohol be supported.



(3) THAT a letter be sent to the Leader of the Council, and Hazel Blears M.P., informing them that the proposal was supported by the Political Executive Group.



(4) THAT the problems in relation to the demolition of the properties on Kenyon Way be considered at the first meeting of the Executive Group.

7.
EXECUTIVE GROUP - APPOINTMENT OF WARD COUNCILLOR FOR


WALKDEN SOUTH 

RESOLVED:
THAT Councillor Lindley be appointed as the representative from Walkden South on the Executive Group for the municipal year 2005/06.

8.
SCHOOL TRAVEL PLANS
The Managing Director of Urban Vision Partnership Limited submitted a report containing details of the progress made, in relation to the implementation of School Travel Plans.


RESOLVED:
THAT the report be noted.

9.
COMMUNITY COMMITTEE - VENUE
Angie Taylor reported that concerns had been expressed with regard to the use of Walkden Congregational Church as a venue for meetings of the Community Committee due to other activities which were being held during the same time and requested ideas for alternative premises within the Walkden area.

Councillor Iain Lindley suggested that it may be appropriate to use one of the high schools in the area for future meetings.

RESOLVED:
(1) THAT any ideas for an alternative venue in the Walkden area be forwarded to Angie Taylor/Nikki Park as soon as possible.



(2) THAT Angie Taylor/Nikki Park be requested to investigate suitable venues in the Walkden area.



(3) THAT the meeting of the Community Committee to be held on 25th July, 2005, continue to be held at Walkden Congregational Church.

10.
COMMUNITY COMMITTEE - 25TH JULY, 2005

RESOLVED:
THAT any ideas for items to be included on the agenda for the Community Committee, to be held on 25th July, 2005, be forwarded to Angie Taylor at the earliest opportunity.

11.
THE BIG DEAL
Angie Taylor reported on (a) The Big Deal weekend which was due to take place on 2nd and 3rd July, 2005, during which young people would be working in various parts of the area to improve the environment by cleaning up local hotspots and the areas which had been identified included Moorland Drive, Pennington Gardens, Bolton Road, Whittle Street shops, Eastham Way playground, Bulrush and Lakeside, Meadowside Avenue, Whittle Street Park and the Lodge, (b) a free barbecue would also be available at Walkden Congregational Church on the evening of 2nd July, and (c) the event would come to a close on Sunday evening with celebrations at Buile Hill.

RESOLVED:
THAT the information be noted.

12.
HALF-TERM SCHOOL HOLIDAYS - PROGRAMME OF ACTIVITIES
Angie Taylor reported that an article had recently been publicised in the Salford Advertiser highlighting the success of the activities provided during the half-term school holidays.

RESOLVED:
THAT the information be noted.

13.
BRITISH TELECOM - REMOVAL OF PUBLIC TELEPHONE BOXES
Angie Taylor reported that a letter had recently been received from British Telecom indicating that there were a number of public telephone boxes which would be removed and others which would be refurbished.

RESOLVED:
(1) THAT the information be noted.



(2) THAT a copy of the letter be circulated to all Members of the Political Executive Group and representatives of resident associations.

14.
EXECUTIVE GROUP

RESOLVED:
THAT it be noted that the first meeting of the Executive Group would be held during the end of August/middle of September, commencing at 6.00 p.m.

15.
DUKESGATE COMMUNITY BINGO CLUB - PROVISION OF SUMMER ACTIVITIES FOR CHILDREN

Chris Tucker reported that a representative of the Dukesgate Community Bingo Club had requested assistance to fund the provision of summer activities for children in the area.

Councillor Alice Smyth indicated that the project should be supported and reported that concerns had been expressed in relation to the area of land which had been left following the demolition of the flats on Amblecote, as an assurance had been given that when work was carried out, the area would be fenced off and maintained, however, this was not the case.

RESOLVED:
(1) THAT the project involving the provision of summer activities for children in the area and the request for funding of £441 for equipment be supported.



(2) THAT the concerns with regard to the area of land which had not been maintained following the demolition of the flats on Amblecote be forwarded to Carol Dodge, the Group Manager and that this item be included as an agenda item for the first meeting of the Executive Group.

16.
DATE OF NEXT MEETING

RESOLVED:
THAT it be noted that the next meeting of the Political Executive Group would be held on Thursday, 25th August, 2005, at the One Stop Shop, Longshaw Drive, Little Hulton, commencing at 4.00 p.m.
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